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Date issued:  29th of January 2025

Freedom of Information Request 07/25

You asked us…

The performance from Rhiwbina station.

How many cancellations there have been due to skipping Rhiwbina to make up time. 

What process TFW has in order to decide when a train will stop at TY glass and start again from ty glass. Instead of continuing up to coryton. The same but for skipping stations. 

How have cancellations changed month on month over the last 6 months

RESPONSE

Please find requested data below for the fail to stop (FTS) at Rhiwbina (RHI)

Total trains FTS at RHI – 162 (3.73%)
Total Trains Run at RHI– 4337

Month over Month Trend
	Month
	FTS
	Total Run

	July
	38
	823

	August
	18
	820

	September
	28
	726

	October
	12
	357

	November
	26
	829

	December
	40
	782



We have had the below statement from our competence & Business Development Manager (Operational).

I have set targets this year for the Duty Route Delivery Manager and one is to improve the performance on the Coryton Branch. I have requested to the team for months that to improve this line we must eliminate the reactionary delays.  I have advised to eliminate reactionary delays a decision must be made to terminate a train at Ty Glas this then eliminates the reactionary delays and further cancellations at Ty Glas and therefore reduces/eliminates the skipping stops element and further delays on this branch if we were not to do anything the delays would transfer onto Heath High Level and then through Cardiff Queen Street and Cardiff Central and impact our other services.

We hope this information is of use to you.

Yours sincerely,  
 
Transport for Wales

Appeal Rights
If you are unhappy with the way your request has been handled and wish to make a complaint or request a review of our decision, please write to the Head of Freedom of Information at either Transport for Wales, 3 Llys Cadwyn, Pontypridd, CF37 4TH or freedomofinformation@tfw.wales. Your request must be submitted within 40 working days of receipt of this letter. If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. 
The Information Commissioner (ICO) can be contacted at Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or you can contact the ICO through the 'Make a Complaint' section of their website on this link: https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/ 
The relevant section to select will be "Official or Public Information".
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